[bookmark: _GoBack]The Highland Township Board of Supervisors met on Tuesday January 11, 2022 with Supervisors Scott, Fredd, and Umble present.  Chairman Scott called the meeting to order. 
The minutes of the December meeting were read. Tom Scott motioned to approve the minutes as read, Tom Fredd seconded, all were in favor.  The proposed minutes of the Planning Commission were read.  The minutes from the Supervisors’ Re-organization meeting were read, Tom Scott motioned to approve the minutes as read, Brandon Umble seconded, all were in favor.  The minutes of the Auditor’s meeting were read.
Police report – activity for December 112, 8 traffic, 2 non-traffic  $106.21 collected in District Court fees, 80 hours logged
Zoning report – 2 bp, 1 demo, 1 sign permit, and 1 exempt sw/grading permit.  A total of $949 was collected in fees.  Bill is still collecting information for the Fernwood Bridge repair/replacement.
Emergency Management – Jerry McKee reported that the trailer at Highland Court was moved to a back lot.  There was a significant fire loss on Gum Tree Rd., and there have been 2 fire code issues.  Letters are being sent regarding reflective markers and an addressing ordinance is being worked on.
Legal – Solicitor Legg reported he has been working on the addressing ordinance and has given a proposed ordinance to Jerry for review.
Road report – Tom Scott reported that they have worked on some tree trimming with West Fallowfield.  They have also patched some potholes and had some plowing and salting with the first snow.  In addition, they have done some general maintenance around the buildings.
Tax Collector’s report - $3,658.63 was collected in December, leaving the outstanding balance for the year at $2,995.49.
New Business – Williard A Boyes subdivision – changes were made to the plans to everyone’s satisfaction.  There is no proposed development.  Tom Scott motioned to approve the Willard A Boyes final plan, originally dated 11/23/21, revised date of 1/3/22.  Tom Fredd seconded, all were in favor.
Amos K. Stoltzfus – Two lot subdivision with Chris King – Tom Scott motioned to approve the plan dated 8/12/21, Brandon Umble seconded, all were in favor.
Old Business – authorization to sign the Hazardous Mitigation Multi-jurisdictional Agreement.  Tom Scott motioned to sign the agreement, Tom Fredd seconded, all were in favor.  Jerry & Barb will work on getting the proper paperwork for signature from the County.
Bo Alexander mentioned that in 2018 he made the rounds to neighboring planning commissions regarding the Octorara Regional Planning Agreement – generally they were in favor of “resurrecting” it.  Bo will go to the Supervisors of the municipalities involved once COVID has eased to get the OK from them on proceeding with it.
Township Residents Cliff & Clark Stoltzfus would like to start a small butcher shop on their property at 3310 Limestone Rd (Rt 10).  It would be custom butchering only, nothing for resale.  Solicitor Legg will review the zoning ordinance.
Barb read the bills.  Tom Scott motioned to pay the bills, Tom Fredd seconded, all were in favor.  Checks and reports were reviewed and signed.
Tom Scott motioned to adjourn, Tom Fredd seconded, all were in favor.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Barb Davis, Secretary/Treasurer
